INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 813

LAKE CITY, MN 

REGULAR MEETING

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2009
6:00 P.M.

LINCOLN HIGH MEDIA CENTER

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Dawn Balow, Karen England, Andrea Hamilton, Randy Meincke, Michael Noll, Heath Oeltjen, Douglas Pflaum

MEMBERS ABSENT:
None. 

OTHERS PRESENT:

Superintendent Craig Junker, Jim Borgschatz, Greg Berge, Margie Harkins, Tracy Sexton-Oliver, Valerie Loppnow, Patricia Arndt, Jim Klennert, h, KayLee Eichelberger, Marti Green,  Andrew Eggenberger,  Michael David and Brent Jones of Johnson Controls.

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Douglas Pflaum at 6:02 p.m.   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  


ADOPTION OF AGENDA:
Motion by England, seconded by Noll, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

CONSENT AGENDA:
Meincke/Balow to approve the consent agenda as follows:

A. Approval of minutes of the regular meeting on August 17, 2009, and the special meeting on August 24, 2009.
B. Payment of bills as presented by the Superintendent for audit

Motion carried unanimously.

ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE CONSENT AGENDA:  None.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  
Motion by Balow, seconded by England, to approve the report as presented.   Motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENT:
None.
COMMUNICATIONS:
None
BOARD DEVELOPMENTINFORMATION/REPORTS:    The schedule of upcoming meetings was reviewed.  The regular October meeting will be held on Monday, October 19, 2009.

PRINCIPAL REPORTS:
High School Principal Greg Berge presented his 2008-2009 year-end report.  Principal Berge also discussed the Tiger Teen Leadership Program, and the Student Service Program.  He also informed the Board that two of our students received Advanced Placement awards.  To qualify for these awards a student must receive a score of 300 or higher on three or more AP tests.  Jacob Schumacher received an AP Scholar Award, while Tommy Keller received an AP Scholar with Distinction Award.    One of the dates for Spring Conferences at Lincoln needed to be changed.  Conferences will be held on Monday, March 8, 2010 from 4-8 instead of Tuesday, March 9.  Principal Berge thanked the Board for allowing him and Jim Borgschatz to attend the Minnesota Principal’s Academy. He noted that the experience was professionally valuable and provided the principals with insights and knowledge to better run our schools.  
Elementary Principal Jim Borgschatz also presented his 2008-2009 end of year report. The fourth graders will be touring the Minneapolis Institute of Art, for many of our students it may be the only opportunity for them to see art work from around the world.   Bluff View received a donation from the Lake City Better Futures group in kind for the use of grounds for their outdoor movie night.  The halls at Bluff View were packed with parents and students on September 17 for the Open House.  A safety meeting was held on September 17 to review traffic issues and other safety concerns with school, city and school administration. Our bus contractors spent half a day doing evacuation training and safety talks.  Bluff View students will be participating in Homecoming this year with a mini parade held at Bluff View with red wagon floats decorated by each classroom.  The High School Pep Band will also be performing during a pep-fest from 11:15 AM - 11:45 AM for all students and staff at the elementary school.

JOHNSON CONTROLS PRESENTATION:  Michael David of Johnson Controls provided an overview of the information he provided to the Facilities Committee on September 17.  Michael briefly discussed the comprehensive analysis, highlighted by information regarding the comfort survey and air quality information.  He also briefly shared information regarding the performance contract, deferred maintenance needs, health and safety corrections, safe schools, architectural improvements, and savings opportunities.  

Superintendent Junker pointed out that he would be contacting Ratwik Law to start working out the contract between District 813 and Johnson Controls.  
Motion by Hamilton, seconded by Balow, to take a short recess at 8:00 PM.  Chairman Pflaum called the meeting back to order at 8:15 PM.  
COMMUNITY EDUCATION REPORT:   Margie Harkins, Community Education Director, reported the Early Childhood Family Education (ECFE) fall brochure was mailed.  117 students are registered for Latchkey for the year.  Latchkey will be open during the MEA break.  The fall brochure for Community Education classes has also been published.  The first School Newsletter will be in the Shopper on September 29.
OLD BUSINESS


Member Hamilton introduced the following resolution and moved its adoption:
RESOLUTION SELECTING QUALIFIED PROVIDER

OF ENERGY CONSERVATION MEASURES


WHEREAS, the District has sought proposals from multiple qualified providers relating to the design, implementation and installation of various energy conservation measures to be provided pursuant to a guaranteed energy savings contract under Minnesota Statutes, Section 123B.65, as amended; and 


WHEREAS, the District has reviewed the proposals received, 


NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the School Board of Independent School District No. 813, State of Minnesota (the “District”), as follows:

1. Selection of Provider.  Based on the District administration review of the proposals received, the Board hereby selects Johnson Controls, Inc. (the “Provider”) as the qualified provider that best meets the needs of the Board to provide the energy conservation measures desired by the Board.
2. Preparation and Negotiation of Contract and Related Documents.   The District administration and the Provider shall begin preparation of the provisions of a guaranteed energy savings contract and necessary related documents which are acceptable to the Provider and the District and which meet the requirements of Minnesota Statutes, Section 123B.65, as amended.  If agreement on the provisions of this contract can be reached, it is the intention of the Board to consider a resolution to award the contract to the Provider.

The motion for the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly seconded by Member Noll.  

The following voted in favor:    Balow, England, Hamilton, Noll, Pflaum, Meincke, and Oeltjen.
And the following voted against:  None.

whereupon said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted.     

NEW BUISINESS

Motion by England, second by Oeltjen, to approve the proposed tax levy for 2009 payable 2010 at the maximum level authorized by the Minnesota Department of Education.  The final levy will be approved in December.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion by Meincke, second by England, to approve Michael Noll as a volunteer coach for 7th grade football.  Voting in favor:  Balow, Hamilton, Pflaum, Meincke, England, and Oeltjen.
Abstaining:  Noll       Motion carried.
Motion by Meincke, second by England, to approve the following fine arts/extra-curricular assignments:

Jazz Groups




Solo Ensemble
Instrumental
Paul Holland

    
    Instrumental
Paul Holland

   

Thomas Wentzler
    



Thomas Wentzler

   Vocal
Carey Kopp

    
   Vocal

Carey Kopp

Yearbook 




School Paper
    Colin Atkinson



    Deb Tiedeman

One Act Play (Winter)


Math League (Fall)
   Candance Wait



    Senior High

Art Hamilton*







    Junior High

Andrea Hanson*

Speech (Spring)



Class Advisors
    Head

Anna Karsten

    Seniors

James Heise







    Juniors

Mary Jo Kjos










Sandi Bestul

All School Play (Fall Musical)
    Head Director
Candance Wait

    Vocal Director
Deb Tiedeman

    Orchestra Director
Paul Holland

* Indicates that the position is based on participation

Motion carried unanimously.
Meincke/Hamilton to approve posting for a one-on-one paraprofessional position at Bluff View Elementary.  Motion carried unanimously.

Meincke/Hamilton to approve the statement assuring compliance with state and federal laws prohibiting discrimination.    Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Balow, second by Oeltjen, to approve the Annual Report on Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment for the 2008-2009 school year.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Member Meincke informed the Board he has a potential buyer for the 2008-2009 Building Trades Home and requested some direction from the Board regarding purchase price.  Board members instructed Member Meincke to use his best judgement and bring any purchase agreement before the Board for approval.  

SUPERINTENDENT REPORTS:  Superintendent Dr. Junker reminded the Board of the schedule for meetings with Consultant Bruce Miles regarding our strategic plan. He lifted up the importance of creating opportunities for the community to share their thoughts about the school system. Especially in light of a significant facilities improvement plan, it is critical to build transparency with the community. Superintendent Junker also discussed the facilities use agreement and his desire to request all parties using our facility for a Certificate of Insurance or a Release and Waiver   form.  If the district is going to continue to allow various individuals and groups to use our facilities, the district needs to be deal with risk management (liability) better.  By updating the facilities use agreement to include a certificate of insurance and/or waiver of liability, the district will be better covered in case of an unforeseen problem. This item will be brought before the Board in October.   Superintendent Dr. Junker informed the Board that the district office is working on making on-line-credit card payments available for lunch accounts.  
BOARD REPORTS/COMMENTS:  Chairperson Pflaum updated the Board regarding teacher negotiations.  Board members were reminded of the Lake City Education Foundations waffle breakfast being held on Sunday, September 27, 2009.    

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion by Hamilton, second by Balow, to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 p.m.   Motion carried unanimously.  

___________________________________

_____________________________

Douglas Pflaum, Chairperson



Andrea Hamilton, Clerk

